
 

MOCA 
 

 

Sisters & Brothers,  

 

   I am very honored and to serve as MOCA Auxiliary President Pup Tent #9 for the upcoming year. I am 

looking forward to a fantastic year.  Congratulations to the new officers and chairmen for the year 2021-2022. 

Our new officers are: Senior Vice President – Norine Kuhn, Jr. Vice President- Erin Strickland, Conductress-

Patty Stokes, Chaplain-Ingrid Epperson, Guard- Carol Mueller, Treasurer- Jennifer Winn and Secretary- Carol 

Mueller.  

Thank you to all the volunteers who made Sunday Cootie breakfast a great success!!!  

 

   MOCA Bingo was held on June 10th.  We had a great turnout and great time.  Come and join the fun at our 

next Bingo and please bring a friend.  The kitchen is also open while we are there, come enjoy a great meal 

too!!!   

 

   Thank you to everyone who donated crafts, games and puzzles to the Veterans at the VA Hospital.   

    

   Upcoming events for July are: July 4: 4th of July Celebration VFW Post 392 from 12pm to 5pm.  Please come 

and enjoy the day.  July 10: MOCA Bingo at VFW Post 392 from 1pm to 3pm and a specific date will be given 

later for Christmas in July to deliver goody bags to the Veterans at the VA Hospital in Hampton. 

   

   Please attend meetings so we can all work together for a successful year. I would like to welcome all new 

members and hope to you soon at upcoming events.  

Our Chaplain Ingrid Epperson stands by for any member who may need our help. 

The next MOCA meeting will be July 13, 2021, at 7pm.  Hope to see everyone there!!! Thanks for everything 

that you do.  

Feel free to contact me if you need anything. I can be reached at 757-560-0493 or n2runn1@yahoo.com 

 

                     MOCA Auxiliary President, Pup Tent #9 

                                                                                                                    Dinah Doyle 
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